May 9, 2011

Honorable Lisa P. Jackson

Administrator

Environmental Protection Agency

1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20460

Dear Administrator Jackson:

We are writing to express our concerns with the outdoor criteria of the WaterSense Single Family New Homes Specification finalized in December 2009.  While the WaterSense specifications were developed with the laudable goals of promoting water efficiency and improving the environment, it is our understanding that the WaterSense outdoor criteria, specifically the turf limitations, fall short of these goals.  We also further understand that, as drafted, these criteria will have significant economic impacts.  Therefore, we respectfully request that you reconsider these criteria in the WaterSense program.
Unlike the indoor criteria, which focus on the use of labeled WaterSense products, the outdoor criteria center on a subjective, one-size-fits-all 40% turf restriction and a complex and inadequate water budget.  We have several concerns with these outdoor criteria.  First, the turf limitation ignores the many positive environmental attributes of turf, including oxygen creation, carbon sequestration, storm water run-off abatement, and ambient temperature reduction among others.  Secondly, anyone who chooses to use the water budget formula will find no relief due to its complexity.  Furthermore, the water budget formula results in an outcome skewed by the biases that underlie the turf limitation in the first place.  Finally, it is our understanding that the environmental benefits of the turf limitations are not only questionable, but the limitations will also result in the elimination of a substantial number of jobs in the fields of landscape installation and maintenance, something our economy can ill afford.
Given these concerns, we respectfully request that you review the outdoor criteria of the WaterSense New Single Family Homes Specification.  In doing so, we encourage you to remember the dual environmental and economic objectives of the WaterSense program.  To that end, we also request that you provide to us detailed information as to how you have or will account for the economic implications of any turf limitations in the program to the landscape installation and maintenance industry.  

  We look forward to your prompt response.
Respectfully,

Senator Marco Rubio

cc: 
Karen Mills, Small Business Administration
